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Cwrdd Festri y Pasg 2019 Easter Vestry Meeting 

- Dolwyddelan - 
18.00  Gweddi Taize  Eglwys Gwyddelan, Dolwyddelan.   

Lliniaeth a chyfarfod yn Neuadd yr Ysgol Dolwyddelan wedyn 

18.00 Taize Prayer Gwyddelan’s Church, Dolwyddelan.  
Refreshments and meeting to follow in the School Hall, Dolwyddelan 

AGENDA  

Attendance and Apologies 

Minutes of the previous meeting 

Reports: 

 Mission 

 Finance 

Elections and appointments 

 Vicar’s Ministry Area Warden - by Appointment. 

 Ministry Area Warden - Peoples by Election. 

 Local Wardens - by Election. 

 Ministry Area Council - by Election. 

Independent examiner of accounts - Appointment. 

Prayers and Blessing 
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The Easter Vestry Report  focusses on the work in our Ministry Area of Bro Gwydyr 

within the three elements of our Diocesan vision and charitable objectives:  

Worshipping God.  Growing the Church.  Loving the World.   

Dear Friends, 

The task of the annual report is to look back on the past year, which I hope the 

following pages will do, but also to look forward.  The task of the leader is sometimes 

to discern a new path forward and other times to reflect and react to situations 

around us.  This year, it is both!  IÕll begin with reflection and reaction.  

You will have seen if not read the BishopÕs letter this past  

winter in which he sets out his own position and thinking on 

equal marriage.  This letter follows a debate at the Church in 

Wales Governing Body.  Whatever our own personal opinions 

on this subject, not dealing with it as a matter for reflection 

would be a dereliction of our duty.  I hope you have read the 

BishopÕs thoughtful letter.  If not there are paper copies still 

available and it is available online.  Whilst I have offered the 

Bishop my personal support for his letter, it is also 

appropriate that we discuss this and other issues of inclusion 

in our Ministry Area.  The Inclusive Church Network, who 

work for inclusion on Disability, Ethnicity, Gender, Mental Health, Poverty, and 

Sexuality, offer a number of resources for church groups to reflect on what it means 

to be truly welcoming and I would hope that after some time reflecting on these 

issues we might be willing, as a Ministry Area, to be able to become an Inclusive 

Church and aim to offer a radical welcome.  This fits well within the objective Growing 

the Church. 

Also within the objective Growing the Church, but also Loving the World is a new 

venture this year called Rich Picturing.  Those on the Ministry Area Council (MAC) will 

have heard the phrase Rich Picturing and some have attended a training day at 

Machynlleth.  Rich Picturing is a way of looking at our communities and attempting to 

answer searching questions like, ÒHow can we be of benefit to this community?Ó  or 

ÒWhat should we not do?Ó.  The process involves paying close attention to what is 

around us by walking through our communities and then creating a number of Ôrich 

picturesÕ.  Fr. Tim Curtis, an Orthodox Priest and University lecturer, is coming on 6th 

and 7th of June to facilitate us in this work.  We will begin at Dolgarrog.  What might 
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come out of this project I cannot tell.  We will if nothing else, be better informed 

about our communities. 

This time last year we were preparing to say goodbye to Vince, who was on placement 

with this Ministry Area as an Ordinand.  We were also preparing to welcome Simon 

who was about to be ordained and come to us as Assistant Curate.  Both Simon and 

Vince, subject to the BishopÕs approval, are now looking towards ordination to the 

Priesthood having served their first year as Deacon.  For us this means that Simon, 

although still in curacy, will now be able to preside at the Eucharist, to pronounce the 

blessing and offer absolution.  IÕm sure you will want to join me in supporting Simon 

in these few months before his ordination to the priesthood and to pray for him.  The 

ordination service is on 29th June at 11am and is of course open to all. You would be 

most welcome to be there in support. 

Simon reflects on the past nine months with us as Curate: 

I was Ordained Deacon on Saturday 

30th June at Bangor Cathedral, a 

joyous occasion, which was witnessed 

by a large number of the Bro Gwydyr 

congregation. I began my service in 

the Ministry Area on 1st July with 4 

services and a welcome party, at the 

Fairy Falls. A busy and somewhat 

bewildering day! I lived out of a suitcase until 20th August, as the house was not 

ready, which was not ideal but the Ministry Area members were very supportive and 

helpful. 

The year, up to now, has been a whirlwind of learning new ways of doing things, along 

with learning a lot of new skills and getting better at all I already knew. All this has 

been helped by the patience of RevÕd Stuart, the Ministry Area Leader, and the 

continued support by all those in the Ministry Area. 

Going forward, there are some exciting projects ahead, including the setting up of a 

Pastoral visiting team and the training of Ministry Area worship leaders. Also the Rich 

Picturing project that helps us to work together with our communities to benefit all in 

our area. I am looking forward to the year ahead and the rest of my time here.  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Not only do we Worship God in our services, but through our whole lives.  When 
we gather for worship we are preparing to go out into the world. 

Our pattern of worship  has settled into a gentle rhythm throughout the year.  

Though there is more work to do in some places, it has been good to recognise and 

build on the strengths that each community brings.  Festival services  in particular 

have been very well attended, particularly the Christmas Eve  Family Service at  

Penmachno  with 125 people present.  The Trefriw  

Candle Light Service on Christmas Eve was again a 

particularly full church including visitors from afar.  

Llanrhychwyn  woke from itÕs winter slumber to 

celebrate the Birth of Christ with a Christingle service.  In 

Dolwyddelan  the Carol Service showed off the new 

Choral Group who excelled themselves.  At Betws-y-Coed the traditional Solemn 

Midnight Mass proved to be ever popular with numbers increasing on last year.  In 

support of the local Callum Wylie Foundation some braved the cave at Cwmorthin for 

a truly memorable Carols by Candlelight in the cavern. 

Llanrhychwyn  services started last year with the Easter Service of Light on Saturday 

31st March. The service, which included the renewal of baptismal vows, was very well 

attended and was the first of a series of monthly alternative services between Easter 

and Harvest. Luckily the hour had moved forward the weekend before, so there was  

plenty of light. 

In Penmachno , following the success of previous 

years, Advent morning services using the Diocesan 

material with creative craft opportunities proved 

popular. 

Morning Prayer continues to be said every Tuesday in Dolgarrog  and every 

Wednesday in Penmachno,  which is often followed by fellowship over coffee.  We are 
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grateful to those who keep these weekly acts of worship going and to those who 

provide the coffee!  

We thank God that we have so much local musical talent and music in our worship  

led by Nigel, Geraldine, Liz, The Shakers, Ivor & Pam, and C™r Penmachno over the 

year.  Since April, Dolwyddelan  have been very fortunate in having Kristine Jenkins 

as organist.  She has also formed a small Choral Group which always enhances our 

worship.  

In Dolgarrog this year we were able to thank and present the 

Organist, Mrs Joyce Jones, with a certificate from Bishop Andy and 

flowers for her commitment in playing the organ for services for 

over 60 years. Joyce has played for the church in Caerhun, 

Llangelynnin and Dolgarrog over these years. Unfortunately, at the 

Remembrance Day service she fell and broke her wrist and is now 

recovering. Fortunately another faithful member, Mrs P Ann Jones, has volunteered 

and has played every Sunday.  

In Penmachno  Family Worship continues to evolve.  

The Shakers can lead Big Sing Gatherings and we are 

developing our use of Godly Play.  Some of the stories 

told so far have been Sara & Abram, The Wedding at 

Cana and The Mystery of Easter.  The flexible Church 

layout enables us explore creative and appropriate 

ways to worship. 

A new venture this last year has been the Cysylltu 

(connect) event. This is a time of relaxed gathering, 

games, craft, panad and a gentle Christian Message. 

ItÕs purpose is to reach out to those who may not 

usually come to a church service. Our first one was last 

November and we had a very encouraging response; 

we intend to plan more of these and give plenty of 

notice across the Ministry Area.  

This year the MAC decided to purchase Welsh & English pew Bibles  so that 

readings can be followed during worship.  We encourage the use of these in our 

services.  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Growing the church through deepening our faith, commitment and understanding, 

taking it beyond purely increasing attendance. 

Friendships are now being made across the different churches and communities, both 

for worship and socially. This is really positive and extends our reach as we are all 

aware of the wider picture. 

This past year there were 3 weddings, one wedding blessing and 6 baptisms across 

the Ministry Area, though unrelated! 

At Easter  several children, with their parentsÕ permission, took communion for the 

first time and continue to do so every Eucharist service. These children were prepared 

using Godly Play materials.  Godly Play & Cysylltu events  have the potential to reach 

people in new ways and we need to explore how these can be publicised more widely 

to a variety of audiences across our communities. 

We are prayerfully seeking ways of growing our congregations. We acknowledge that 

some of our buildings whilst used by passing tourists are somewhat under used. We 

have welcomed a number of new faces but we seek new ways to draw them in to our 

loving fellowship.  

The Annual Penmachno BBQ  was unable to be in Cwm as usual and the response 

wasnÕt as good as in previous years. It will be back at the Shiloh this August!  

All the communities have been blessed with those 

who are able and willing to decorate our churches 

with flowers for seasonal celebrations for the benefit 

of all in our communities and those who visit them.  

We were pleased to welcome visitors during the 

official Open Doors events at Penmachno, Trefriw 

and Dolgarrog.  For Easter Monday we welcomed 

visitors with coffee and cake and later in the year we 

held the annual flower festival for the feast of St. Gwyddelan at  Dolwyddelan . 
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With the support of the CODA festival,  Jane Sutcliffe brought  

her theatre production ÔIn the Psalm of her HandÕ to the 

Ministry Area. She held performances in Llanrhychwyn church 

and St. MaryÕs church and hall Betws-y-Coed as well as taking 

part in the Michaelmas Festival - G ! yl Bach Mihangel.  We 

also welcomed Cass Meurig whose gentle folk music based on 

the psalms appealed to a wide audience. 

The course Theology for Life  has continued this year with the small group now 

preparing to complete level four of the Church in Wales course.  Our Wednesday night 

gathering, Ô Lifelines Õ based on the book by the same name, has proved popular 

meeting in a pub discussing faith, doubt, life, death and everything in between.  

Last May, a successful Forest Church retreat  was led 

by Stuart and others at Cae Mabon, Llanberis.  This 

attracted people who do not ordinarily attend church 

services.  It was a well received event in the Diocese.  

One of those who joined us wrote the following in support 

of this yearÕs event at the end of May 24th - 27th. 

ÒIf you find yourself in need of a retreat away from 

everything, I can highly recommend the Forest Church 

Eco Retreat. I travelled over 300 miles from Norfolk to 

get to the retreat and it was thoroughly worth it. Walking 

into Cae Mabon feels like stepping into another world, you 

are immediately immersed in the calmness and peace of the place. You will be met 

with the warmest welcome, by the loveliest people. The food is incredible, so fresh 

and flavoursome, a definite highlight to the weekend. Being at the retreat gave me  

the chance to reconnect with God 

through nature, but wherever you 

are with your beliefs this is a 

fantastic way to restore your 

wel lbeing. I tÕs a weekend of 

engaging with nature, making 

friends, good food, laughter, stories 

and music, relaxation, and of 

course the hot tub is not to be 

missed!Ó  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In loving the world we are fulfilling the commandment of Christ to ‘Love one 

another’.  Not just those in our communities, but all including the earth itself. 

We continue to support the Blaenau  Foodbank with donation points in each church. 

During Advent at Penmachno  there was a ÒReverse Advent CalendarÓ. People made 

donations during the two weeks leading up to Advent and during Advent of small gifts.  

These were for the Foodbank to give to children who came in with their parents/

carers.  

One member of our Ministry Area goes out to 

Lesvos where he works supporting the work of 

a Christian charity amongst the Afghan 

refugees. We responded to his appeal for 

WomenÕs Welcome Packs and donated wash 

bags, dental and bathing items and a variety 

of personal care products to be distributed to 

the female refugees.   

The Michaelmas Festival  over the weekend 

28th-30th September included performances 

from Dafydd Huw (Harp), Cerrigydrudion Brass 

Band, C™r Penmachno, Jane Sutcliffe (Physical 

Theatre), Cass Meurig (Vocals and band), Chloe 

Elliott (Flute) and Joshua Bradnam (Violin). We 

also welcomed RevÕd John P. Butler at St. 

MichaelÕs to speak about partly about the work 

the charity Medical Aid for Palestinians. 

With all the snow and ice last year, it was 

unfortunate that we did not hold the WomenÕs 

World Day of Prayer service. With the steep 

roads in Trefriw  it makes walking and driving rather precarious. 

Tudalen/ Page �9

Addoli Duw 
Worshipping God

TyfuÕr Eglwys 
Growing the Church

CaruÕr Byd 
Loving the World



In order to help us care for our churchyards we had a visit from ÒCaring for GodÕs 

AcreÓ (CfGA) to make a survey of existing vegetation.  A Management Plan for the 

churchyard in Dolwyddelan was produced  which we received in December 2018.  A 

return visit is due in 2019 for another survey.  The Management Plan will be useful for 

any churchyard to adapt to their own use. Rhydian Roberts from the Snowdonia 

National Park Authority has been helpful in caring for our trees.  

During 2018 the Ministry Area raised 

money for two charities in particular.  

F i rs t ly the loca l Cal lum Wyl ie 

F o u n d a t i o n  a n d s e c o n d l y t h e 

overseas charity Medical Aid for 

Palestinians (MAP).  Over £3000 was 

raised and shared equally between 

these two charities.  It proved to be hard work this past year to raise the money.  We 

hope with the charities being supported across the Ministry Area and the return of the 

Ceilidh  this year our fundraising will be successful once again.  

Ministry Area Charities nominated for 2019  

 www.stjohneyehospital.org 

 

   www.carersoutreach.org.uk  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Latest updates to the Mission Plan

Our buildings and responding to community needs (Actions 1 & 4)
• The MAC has approved an optional Skills, Talents & Time Survey to establish 

what is available across the churches in the Ministry Area. The English version is 
ready, we are now waiting for a Welsh translation and then it will be made available 
in our churches. 

• The Diocesan training day on Rich Picturing was attended by representatives from 
our MA and following feedback to the MAC it was agreed this would be a very 
useful tool to help us to get a deeper picture of our communities. We had 
considered holding a series of local walks but our current position is that we have 
now booked a repeat of the training on June 7th & 8th, facilitated by Tim Curtis who 
led the day last year. Watch out for details as this will be held in one of our church 
communities and will be open to all. 

• Penmachno had its Quinquennial Inspection in the Spring of 2018 but then the 
Diocese decided that it would revise the Q.I. system and so no report has yet been 
received and no other MA church has been informed of its inspection. The revised 
system will involve each Ministry Area having a visit and feedback on community 
needs and how churches can be adapted to respond to this. The scheme is called 
Ezra, Stuart has further details and the aim is for the Diocese to be completed in a 
two to two and a half year time frame. 

• In the meantime small development / improvement projects above £500 and 
therefore requiring MAC approval (e.g. repairs to the pathway at St. MichaelÕs, 
reÞtting storage and creation of an AdministratorÕs ofÞce at Betws-y-Coed) have 
continued.

Pastoral Visitors’ Team (Action 2 )
• A Lay Pastoral Visitors’ Co-ordinator (Janet Bennison) has been identiÞed.
• We are now about to invite churches to seek Local Visitors and Simon & Janet will 

arrange training. Further enquiries or volunteersÕ names should be passed on to 
either Simon or Abigail Henderson. 

• Simon has ordered a Pastoral Visiting Training Pack which covers six sessions. 
Sessions will be planned in due course. 

• The team of visitors will visit on behalf of the church and pass any information on.

Ministry Area Website (Action 3)
• A group of I.T. aware individuals have looked at other local MA websites and we 

are pursuing a bilingual model along the lines of Bro Celynnin. 
• Items can be seen on our developing site - (www.brogwydyr.cymru).
• There is still an ongoing task of mopping up other existing related online media 

sites operated by the churches in our MA. 
• We need to ensure our websites are managed and up to date.

Information Leaflet for Visitors ( Action 5)
• A leaflet has been designed  (copy included with this report) which includes 

information about our MA churches and the location of churches and chapels of 
other denominations in the area. 

• The MAC agreed to an initial run of 1000 copies for distribution to hotels, B&BÕs, 
self catering accommodation, visitor centres and MA churches. 

• Local churches can then add a flyer inside which will give more local information 
e.g.where the local garage is, local shop, Medical Centre etc.
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The Ministry Area Office has been established in the upstairs room of the Church  Hall 

in Betws-y-Coed, and this is proving a worthwhile investment where you will find 

Abigail Henderson, our Ministry Area Administrator working on a Tuesday and Friday 

morning. In order to create this office space, new storage cupboards have been fitted 

into the church hall and are being shared between the church and 1st Gwydyr Scouts.   

The church also received some new cupboards behind the organ at Betws-y-Coed. 

The condition of all buildings is generally good, but we await the survey and reports 

when the Quinquennial Inspections are carried out.  These will be done for the whole 

Ministry Area combined and taken together with the Mission Plan will form the Ezra 

report.  From this report and in the light of the financial report we will be able to 

prioritise works that are essential for our continued mission and ministry in this area.   

There are several areas of the fabric that do need attention, and it may be that some 

will need to be done sooner rather than later, but generally all is relatively well. The 

Vestments at St. MaryÕs Betws-y-Coed continue to show signs of age and wear but 

these are very expensive items to both purchase and repair.   

Work was completed recently to the St. MichaelÕs churchyard  paths which was paid 

for by a local trust fund for which we are very grateful.  This was arranged by the 

Friends of St. MichaelÕs Trust due to concerns over the standing water and mud.  

Grass seed will be sown in late spring to complete the task. 

Thanks must be given to all those who look after our churches so admirably each 

week.  This includes the folk who clean, arrange flowers, keep everything tidy, our 

Sidespersons, those who help each year as Stewards at Choir Concerts and other 

special events.  Thanks also to those who organise social events, fundraising efforts 

etc. It is very greatly appreciated by everyone. Keep up the good work!  
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St. Gwyddelan, Dolwyddelan; St. Mary, Betws-y-Coed; 
St. Mary, Dolgarrog; St. Mary, Trefriw; St. Rhychwyn, Llanrhychwyn; 
St. Tudclud, Penmachno.
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Minutes of the Easter Vestry Meeting 2018, 29 th  April 2018 held in Trefriw Village Hall 

Attendance (as recorded): Meriel Roberts, Helen Jones, Susan Welsh, Maggie Freeman, Nick 

Freeman, Nita Scrase, Jim Boughton, Lilian Boughton, Diana Pierce, Ann Williams, Susan M 

Thompson, Sue Layland, Raymond Pritchard, Adrian Pritchard, Roland Layland, Jeremy 

McWilliam, Maria McWilliam, Sam Bagnall, Hazel Jones, John Jones, Digby Wilding, Betty 

Williams, Enid Thomas, Hilary Bradnam, Ken Hughes, N. Lee, Ruth Houston, Lillibet Connolly, 

Caroline White, Deirdre Southgate, Ann Fellows, Lynette Houghton, Keith Wadcock, Ann Jones, 

Hilary Brookes-Jones, Gerald Brookes, Vince Morris, Stuart Elliott, Abigail Henderson. 

Apologies (as recorded): Rachael Evans, Merle Field, Caroline Clarke, Bill Clarke, Pam Roberts, 

Ivor Roberts, Jon Richmond, June McCormack. 

Opening by Stuart – talked about last year’s events and things that have happened during this 

year. 

Minutes of the meeting on 30th April 2017 were accepted unanimously as a true record. Proposed 

by Hilary Bradnam, Seconded by Hilary Brookes-Jones. 

Mission Report was received unanimously as printed in the booklet. Proposed by Ann Jones, 

Seconded by Sue Layland. 

Accounts were presented as the first year of consolidated accounts, as needed by the Church in 

Wales as well as Charity Commissioners. Stuart explained of our sadness of losing Menna Roberts, 

which made the preparation of accounts very difficult. Thanks to Owain Pritchard for his 

support, and also to Carrie White who is now using the Data Development software to ensure the 

accounts were represented as best we could for end of 2017. Grateful thanks to Menna for her 

meticulous attention to the accounts in the past. Funds shown by these accounts represent the 

assets of the whole Ministry Area. Stuart drew attention to the Income and Expenditure columns 

– pleased to announce that they are more or less the same. This puts the church in a very 

healthy position - not making a profit or a loss. 

A question was raised over the phrase ‘cost of money raising’. This is the wording used by the 

Charity Commission and needs to be included as costs are incurred when putting on fundraising 

activity.  

A question about the Annual Financial Return – What areas are under the expenditure for 

maintenance of other property? This covers the area around St. Mary’s Church Betws-y-Coed, 

which is not classed as a church yard.  

A question was raised on the Analysis Form – what are Mission Boxes? This is money that came in 

from ceilidh last year in St. Mary’s, Betws-y-Coed.  

A question was raised on Recovered HMRC GASDS. GASDS is the Gift Aid Small Donations Scheme 

which allows us to claim Gift Aid without declarations on certain donations. 
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A question was raised on Expenditure – what is other PCC property/repairs? This is the same as 

indicated on the Annual Financial Return. 

A question was raised about where would income from choir concerts go? This comes under other 

trading activities - money raising.  

The accounts were received with no abstentions. Proposed by Jim Boughton, Seconded by Nick 

Freeman. 

Election of Warden and MAC Members. 

Keith Wadcock to continue his role as Vicar’s Ministry Area Warden.  

Carrie White nominated as People’s Warden. As there were no other candidates, Carrie White 

was confirmed as People’s Ministry Area Warden.  

Local Church Wardens – nominated and confirmed: Ruth Houston – Dolwyddelan, Gerald Brookes 

– Trefriw, Diana Pierce – Betws-y-Coed, Jim Boughton – Betws-y-Coed, Digby Wilding – Dolgarrog, 

Ann P Jones – Dolgarrog, Maggie Freeman – Penmachno, Hilary Brookes-Jones – Llanrhwychwyn. 

Those nominated as Ministry Area Council Members : Jeremy McWilliam, Ann Jones, Hilary 

Brookes-Jones, Gerald Brookes, Lynette Houghton, Jim Boughton, Susan Welsh, Diana Pierce, Jon 

Richmond, Susan Layland, Susan Thompson. 

These being less than the upper limit for membership, the above members were unanimously 

elected. Proposed by Jim Boughton, Seconded by Hilary Brookes-Jones. 

Announcements 

1. Stuart talked about our Pilgrimage taking place on Sat 5th May. Pat Hurley prepared a 

route from Trefriw to Llangelynnin. Please come to Trefriw for 9.30am to send off and 

then gather at the end between 4-5pm at Ty Gwyn, Rowen.  

2. Menna’s family have requested a service in St. Mary’s, Betws-y-Coed on Sun 6th May. The 

service will contain readings and music in memory of Menna.  People will be invited to 

speak at the service in remembrance of Menna’s life.  

3. Caring for God’s Acre to be raised at MAC. 

4. Copies of the Easter Vestry Report will be available in all the churches for the 

congregations to read. 

The meeting was closed with thoughts for Menna, prayers and a blessing. 
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Summary of Ministry Area Council business undertaken throughout the year

The Ministry Area Council met Þve times during the year 2018

Mission Planning:

The primary focus for the Ministry Area Council is Mission which is reported on 
pages ten and eleven.

In addition to this 

An Audit of data has been undertaken to ensure compliance with GDPR.

Building works overseen: To create the Ministry Area ofÞce, cupboards to the rear of the 
organ at Betws-y-Coed and renewing the pathway for St. MichaelÕs churchyard.

Charity Status: Completed registration with the Charity Commission. Charity no. 1181120.

A Finance Task Group was set up to oversee the transfer to Finance Coordinator and 
support Carrie White as the Ministry Area bookkeeper.

Charities for 2019 were nominated by Church members.  The MAC selected the following 

for 2019: 

Abroad - St John of Jerusalem Eye Hospital Group. 
Local - Carers Outreach Service.

Our main fundraising event this year will be the Ceilidh on Friday 26th July at St. MaryÕs 

Church, Betws-y-Coed.

As at 12th April 2019 the number on the Electoral Roll of Bro Gwydyr is 124. 
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Cwrdd Festri y Pasg 2019 Easter Vestry Meeting 

- Dolwyddelan - 
18.00  Gweddi Taize  Eglwys Gwyddelan, Dolwyddelan.   

Lliniaeth a chyfarfod yn Neuadd yr Ysgol Dolwyddelan wedyn 

18.00 Taize Prayer Gwyddelan’s Church, Dolwyddelan.  
Refreshments and meeting to follow in the School Hall, Dolwyddelan 

AGENDA  

Attendance and Apologies 

Minutes of the previous meeting 

Reports: 

 Mission 

 Finance 

Elections and appointments 

 Ministry Area Warden - Vicars by Appointment. 

 Ministry Area Warden - Peoples by Election. 

 Local Wardens - by Election. 

 Ministry Area Council - by Election. 

Independent examiner of accounts - Appointment. 

Prayers and Blessing 
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